
Good afternoon Hayes: 
I was at the MAGIC meeting yesterday and was updated on the review of Maynard's TIP 
evaluations of the Rail Trail and, on Maynard's behalf, I just want to concur with Roland's 
assessment of the current status of the Assabet River Rail Trail and his request that the scoring 
be modified to reflect the project benefits. It was very surprising to see the score for the project 
given the high priority that both communities have given this project. It is unfortunate that the 
timing for the 25% design documents was off a couple weeks and we would ask that the 
commitment provided by Roland on behalf of both Towns is considered as a legitimate testament 
to its progress and benefits as he has outlined May 10 email. The importance of this trail to 
Maynard and Acton and it's impact on the standards addressed in his livability, mobility cannot 
be overstated. 

One additional factor that we have seen as a positive is the impact is the downtown overlay 
district created a few years back in Maynard downtown. This action increased the residential 
units and provided incentives for developers to build additional units downtown. Residents of 
downtown will have a excellent access to the trail thus resulting in the ability to access Rail by 
the trail and reducing traffic. Further, a new out of town 350 unit residential development on the 
Concord, Acton, Sudbury, Maynard line has the potential to exponentially increase traffic 
downtown so any action we can take to reduce these impacts will be beneficial. Lastly, the trail 
has an economic impact on our downtown as it brings bike and foot traffic through the central 
business district. 

We appreciate that there are deadlines that must be met and Roland articulated the elements that 
would be reflected in the 25% design submission so that the review could be undertaken with the 
knowledge that these elements would be forthcoming. We appreciate your staff's work in 
talking this into consideration. 

Have a good day! 
Bob Nadeau 



Bost(!,9 University Operations 

One Silber Way, 9th Floor 

Boston, Massachusetts 02215 
T 617-353-4468 F 617-353-4467 

March 28, 2011 

Mr. James Gillooly 
Deputy Commissioner 
Boston Transportation Department 
Boston City Hall 
Boston, MA, 02201 

RE: Commonwealth A venue Phase 2A Improvements, Boston, MA 

Dear Mr. Gillooly: 

Thank you for the opportunity to meet, discuss and provide input to the Commonwealth 
A venue Phase 2A improvement project during the 25% design phase. 

As cuiTentlyenvisioned, Phase 2A will extend the highly acclaimed improvements of 
Phase 1 from Kemnore Square to the BU Bridge to further west to Alcorn Street. 
As with the Phase 1 project, we strongly support the improvements planned for Phase 2A. 
The proposed project will provide much needed safety improvements to vehicular, 
pedestrian, bicycle and MBTA Green Line operations as well as significantly enhance the 
overall streetscape. 

The recently completed Phase 1 safety and streetscape improvements have been well 
received by our students, faculty, staff and the local community. 

We look forward to the completion of Phase 2A and look forward to working with you 
and other stalceholders on the completion of this important local and regional project. 

Yours sincerely, 

. icksa 
esident for Operations 



Suzanne K. Kennedy 
Town Administrator 

Town of Medway 

OFFICE OF THE TOWN ADMINISTRATOR 

155 Village Street, Medway MA 02053 

Tel: (508) 533-3264 
Fax: (508) 533-3281 
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April7, 2011 i , 

" APR J 4 2011 .. ! 
Mr. David Mohler , i 
Transportation Planning and Programming Committee 
Boston Region· MPO 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA 02116-3969 

RE: Route 109 Reconstruction Project 
Designer Selection Process 

Dear Mr. Mohler: 

In the interest of the continued collaboration between the Town of Medway and the Massachusetts 
Department of Transportation, we are pleased to provide this overview of the process undertaken by the 
Town of Medway toward the selection of a design firm associated with the Route 109 reconstruction 
project. 

In response to the project advertisement in the Central Register, Town website and local press, ten 
consultants, including GPI, submitted qualifications for review on June 3, 2009. A four member 
committee comprised of the Department of Public Services Director & Deputy Director, Southwest Area 
Planning Committee representative, and Planning & Economic Development Board.member reviewed the 
submittals. The submittals were graded in six categories: 

• Prior similar experience. 
• Familiarity with the Route 109 corridor and the general project location. 
• Past performance on public and private projects. 
• Project Managers availability. 
• Financial stability. 
• Identity and qualifications of the Engineers who will work with the applicant on the project, 

including professional registration when required. 

The following time table illustrates the process used in the recommendation of GPI. 

• June 3, 2010 

• June, 2010 
• July 1, 2010 

• July 8, 2010 

• July, 2010 

• August 4, 2010 

Qualifications received from 10 firms. 
Qualifications reviewed and ranked by Selection Committee. 
Four firms are selected for interview; Design Consultants, GPI, Hoyle 
Tanner, and SlV. Interviews held with proposed project teams. 
Selection Committee narrows selection to two firms; GPI and Design 
Consultants. 
Supplemental· material gathered, references checked. 
Selection Committee recommends GPI. 

I 



We hope that this information is helpful in demonstrating the Town's strong commitment in taking 
appropriate project management actions consistent with Department of Transportation procedures and 
protocols. Please don't hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns you may have regarding 
this or other project matters. 

Copy: Thomas Holder, DPS 
David D'Amico, DPS 
Arthur Frost, MassDOT 
Ann Sullivan MassDOT 
Paul Yorkis, SWAP 



conservation law foundation 

April 12, 2011 

David Mohler 
Executive Director 
Office of Transportation Planning 
Massachusetts Department of Transportation 
1 0 Park Plaza, Room 4105 
Boston, MA 02116-3969 

APR 1 3 2011 

RE: GreenDOT Implementation in Transportation Planning 

Dear Mr. Mohler: 

For a thriving New England 

CLF Massachusetts 62 Surnrner Street 

Boston MA 021"1 0 

P: 617.350.0990 

F: 617.350.4030 

www.clf.org 

Thank you for your leadership in developing the innovative and forward-looking GreenDOT 
policy directive ("GreenDOT"). l write to express our strong interest in MassDOT's plans to 
account for greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions in transportation planning, as required by 
Green DOT. l, and my colleagues Nancy Goodman of the Environmental League of 
Massachusetts and Wendy Landman of WalkBoston, recently had the pleasure of meeting with 
Ned Codd and Catherine Cagle of your office to discuss our efforts as patt of the new 
Transportation for Massachusetts (T4MA) Coalition, and to enquire about the status of 
GreenDOT implementation, particularly with respect to transportation planning. 

At the suggestion of Mr. Codd and Ms. Cagel, CLF also contacted the Boston Metropolitan 
Planning Organization ("Boston MPO") and spoke with Anne McGahan in an effort to gain a 
better understanding of how the MPO is planning to incorporate Green DOT's requirements into 
its regional planning, including the 2011 MPO long range transportation plan, Paths to a 
Sustainable Region, due to be completed in August 2011 (2011 LRTP). Despite these efforts, 
many of our questions remain unanswered. We hope that you can help us better understand this 
important component of GreenDOT. 

A key GreenDOT goal is GHG emissions reductions. The Commonwealth has specifically 
incorporated GreenDOT into its Global WarmingSolutions Act implementation plan, the 
Massachusetts Clean Energy and Climate Plan for 2020 ("Climate Plan"). See Climate Plan at 
pp. 66-67. The Climate Plan makes plain that "GreenDOT is intended to fulfill the requirements 
of several state laws, regulations, Executive Orders, and MassDOT policies, including the Global 
Warming Solutions Act, the Green Communities Act, the Healthy Transportation Compact, and 
the 'Leading by Example' Executive Order Number 484 by Governor Patrick." Id. at 66. 

Specifically, the Climate Plan provides that: 

CLF MAINE CLF MASSACHUSETTS CLF NEW HAMPSHIRE CLF RHODE ISLAND · CLF VERMONT 
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Transportation long-range planning and project prioritization 
and selection: Long-range planning documents, including 
statewide planning documents (e.g. the Strategic Plan, State 
Freight Plan, and MassDOT Capital Investment Plan), as well as 
the long-range Regional Transportation Plans from the 
Metropolitan Planning Organizations (MPO), must address 
Mass DOT's three sustainability goals and plan for reducing 
GHG emissions over time. Similarly, the shorter-range regional 
and state Transportation Improvement Programs (TIPs and STIP), 
under which particular projects are chosen for funding in the 
coming four years, must be consistent with the Commonwealth's 
GHG reduction target. This will require that the MPOs and 
MassDOT balance highway system expansion projects with other 
projects that support smart growth development and promote 
public transit, walking and bicycling. In addition, the project 
programming mix included in the RTPs, TIPs and STIP can 
contribute to GHG reduction through prioritizing roadway projects 
that enable improved system operational efficiency, without 
expanding overall roadway system capacity. 

Id. (emphasis supplied). GreenDOT, as incorporated into the Climate Plan, requires that: 

Statewide planning documents (including the Strategic Plan and 
Capital Investment Plan) and the Metropolitan Planning 
Organization's (MPO) long-range Regional Transportation Plans 
(RTPs) will integrate the three GreenDOT Goals. These planning 
documents will evaluate GHG emissions and ensure that GHG 
emissions are reduced over time, consistent with the Climate 
Protection and Green Economy Act. 

GreenDOT at Exhibit B (emphasis supplied). GreenDOT also requires that: 

Regional Transportation Improvement Programs (TIPs) and State 
Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) will include an 
evaluation of overall greenhouse gas emissions from the project 
programs, and will need to be developed in a manner that fits 
into an overall state greenhouse gas reduction target. This will 
require that the MPOs and Mass DOT balance highway system 
expansion projects with other projects that support smart growth 
development and promote public transit, walking and bicycling. 

2 
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Id. (emphasis supplied). The Climate Plan emphasizes the GreenDOT requirement that project 
selection be prioritized on the basis of GHG emissions analyses, and healthy transportation and 
smart growth impacts. See Climate Plan at 66. 

Neither GreenDOT nor the Climate Plan specify how GHG emissions will be evaluated by 
planners, or how transportation plans will now be developed in order to take into account-and 
achieve-the Commonwealth's overall GHG emissions reduction target. MassDOT and the 
Boston MPO were not able to provide during our discussions specific information in response to 
our questions about GHG accounting and planning to achieve mandated reductions. As well, it 
appears that MassDOT currently is not contemplating any process that would make more 
transparent and/or elicit public comment or input on its efforts in developing an implementation 
strategy. 

We are eager to work with MassDOT to advance GreenDOT, and we look forward to further 
discussions with your team about how we, and our T4MA partners, can best support MassDOT's 
efforts. As well, to better enable us to partner with you, it would be very helpful if MassDOT 
could answer the following questions: 

• How will transportation project GHG emissions be quantified for planning purposes? 
Will the GHG emission impacts of each project be quantified individually and then 
combined at any planning stage? 

• Which agency will be responsible for quantifying GHG emissions associated with 
transportation projects? The MPO? MassDOT? The Massachusetts Department of 
Environmental Protection ("DEP")? Individual project proponents? 

• Lf estimates are generated by different agencies or entities, how will MassDOT ensure 
that the quantitlcation protocols for estimating GHG emission impacts are consistent? It 
is our understanding that MassDOT and DEP, for example, currently do not employ the 
same approach for quantifying GHG emissions from mobile sources. 

• What analytic method(s), metrics, and quantification protocol(s) will be used to evaluate 
GHG emissions? Which model will be used for estimating vehicle miles traveled? Will 
emissions associated with induced demand be included? 

We appreciate that we will have the opportunity to comment on individual planning documents 
in the future. The formal comment period for the 2011 LRTP, for example, will begin on June 
13, 2011. To ensure a meaningful opportunity to comment, however, we need to better 
understand these issues now. As you know, the U.S. Department of Transportation Planning 
Assistance and Standards regulations require proactive public involvement processes and 
opportunities for early and continuing involvement. See 23 CFR 450.212. As part of that public 

3 
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involvement process, the State is required to provide "reasonable public access to technical and 
policy information used in the development of the plan and STIP." 23 CFR 450.212(a)(3). 

We believe that GreenDOT can be a nation-leading example if properly implemented, and we 
are grateful for your-and your team's-vision and commitment. Thank you in advance for 
your assistance and please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. 

Melissa A. Hoffer, Esq. 

cc Jeffrey B. Mullan, Secretary, MassDOT 
Richard K. Sullivan, Jr., Secretary EOEEA 
Maeve Vallely Bartlett, Assistant Secretary, EOEEA 
Catherine Cagle, Manager, Sustainable Transportation, MassDOT 
Ned Codd, P.E., Director Program Development, OTP, MassDOT 
Hayes Morrison, TIP Program Manager, Boston MPO 
Marc Draisen, Executi~e Director, MAPC 
Nancy Goodman, VP for Policy, ELM 
Wendy Landman, Executive Director, WalkBoston 
T4MA 

4 



May 2, 2011 

David J. Mohler, Chair 

THE GENERAL COURT OF MASSACHUSETTS 

STATE HOUSE, BOSTON 02133-1053 

Transportation Planning and Programming Committee 
Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization 
State Transportation Building 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA 02116 

Re: Belmont Trapelo Road Corridor Project, 60468 

Dear Mr. Mohler, 

We write primarily to thank you and the members of the MPO for your ongoing support of 
our Belmont Trapelo Road Corridor Project. 

We appreciate that you have included $329,900 in additional design funding for it in the 
Draft Amendment #4 to the TIP and eagerly await final approval ofthose funds. We also 
appreciate your long recognition of the regional significance of this project as reflected in 
the Financial Plan for the Pathways to 2030 document. 

Based on our confidence in your planning process, the Town of Belmont has already spent 
over $2.7 million towards the project-- investing $1.4 million in the cost of bringing the 
project to 75% design level, which has already been submitted for review, and $1.5 million 
towards subsurface improvements, replacing water pipes through the length of the 
corridor. In addition, National Grid has completed installation of gas lines down the length 
of the corridor. At the present, the corridor is criss-crossed by trench patches reflecting all 
of this subsurface work in anticipation of construction. 

We were pleased to see that the project was highlighted among the needed projects in the 
Northwest Corridor in your draft 2035 plan. We noticed with some concern that it was not 



explicitly mentioned in the regional chapter, but we understand that that chapter speaks 
mostly to much larger highway projects. 

We do hope and trust that you will continue to include it in the financially constrained LRTP 
and ultimately place it on the TIP for 2015. We would be even happier if it could be 
included sooner. We see no reason why we could not be ready to proceed in Fiscal 2012 
and are certain that we would be ready in Fiscal 2013. At present we are working in' 
collaboration with MassDOT engineers on the 100% design and we believe that we have 
already resolved all material issues. We anticipate securing the right-of~way by spring 
2012. 

We thank you very kindly once again for all of your support for the project and are very 
respectful of the difficult decision-making that you must make given the limited funds at 
your disposal. 

We are very eager to respond to any questions or concerns that you might have. 

Thanks again for your consideration. 

Sincerely. 

Steven A. Tolman 
STATE SENATOR 

,ff~u.~.~ 
William N. Brownsberger 
STATE REPRESENTATIVE 

~~ 
Ralph Jones, Chair 
Belmont Board of S<:>tl:lrl--t:.rn 

A-
Mark Paolillo, Vice-Chair 
Belmont Board of Selectmen 
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May 3, 2011 

Boston Metropolitan Planning Organization 
c/o: Michael Callahan 
State Transportation Building 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA 02116 

Dear Mr. Callahan: 

As developer of one of the newly-created Big Dig parcels on Causeway Street in the Bul:finch Triangle, we, 
Simpson Housing, take an active and engaged role in any project affecting the neighborhood, but we are 
especially ardent supporters of the Causeway Street Reconstruction Project ("Project" #606320). 

We plan to begin construction this summer on our project which will add 286 rental apartment homes and 
17,000 square feet of retail space to the Bul:finch Triangle. As a consequence of the Causeway Street 
Reconstruction Project, we have planned for a large retail space to be located along the Causeway Street side 
of our new building and we have designed a large outdoor plaza area on the comer or Causeway and Beverly 
Streets. We worked directly with the City to develop this plan and intend to work with the Causeway Street 
team should coordination be required. 

The Causeway Street Reconstmction Project will transfonn Causeway Street into a dynamic, pedestrian­
oriented street and serve as a catalyst in the transfonnation of our neighborhood into a truly dynamic 
residential, business and entertainment district. The Project is fundamental to bolstering the identity of the 
area as its own, distinct Boston neighborhood. 

We believe very strongly that the Causeway Street Reconstruction Project will enhance the marketability of 
not only our own building but of all buildings in the area, whether they are residential or office. And the 
Project will certainly increase the viability of the existing area retail base and aid in drawing a more diverse 
mix of tenants to the neighborhood. 

As an owner and manger of rental housing, we care deeply about the safety of our residents and employees, 
and believe that the Causeway Street renovations will do much to increase the safety and accessibility of the 
surrounding area. fu its cmrent state, the intimidating character of Causeway Street detracts from the 
personality and vibrance of a historic and charming neighborhood. By increasing safety and mobility for the 
whole area, the Causeway Street Reconstruction Project also makes the entire neighborhood more livable, 
which is vitally important to the community as a whole, and especially to our residential development and 
those that are planned for the future. 

33 Broad Street 

Suite 1002 

Boston, Massachusetts 02109 

tel, 617.259.1580 

fax: 617·259·1582 

SimpsonHousing.com 



In order to sustain this community and its future, it is crucial that the Causeway Street Reconstruction Project 
continue to move forward. We strongly urge the Metropolitan Planning Organization to support this 
initiative as Simpson Housing and so many others do. 

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at ( 617) 259-1583. 

Sincerely, / 

/Jte t[L !/~J ;f-u 
:Vatrick McMahon 
Vice President 
Simpson Housing LLLP 

33 Broad Street 

Suite 1002 

Boston. Massachusetts 02109 

tel: 617.259.1580 

fax; 617-259-1582 

SimpsonHousing.com 



JVIINUTEMAN ADVISORY GROUP ON INTERLOCAL COORDINATION 

Acton ~ Bedford + Bolton + Bo\borough ~ Carlisle + Concord Hudson ~ Lexington +Lincoln + Littleton + Maynard + Stow+ Sudbury 

May 11, 2011 

David Mohler, Chair 
Transportation Planning & Programming Committee, Boston MPO 
c/o Central Transportation Planning Staff 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA 02116 

Re: Draft Amendments 2 and 3 to the FY2011 element of the FFYs 2011-2014 TIP 

Dear Mr. Mohler: 

I am submitting these comments on behalf of the Minuteman Advisory Group on Interlocal Coordination (MAGIC) 
subregion of the Metropolitan Area Planning Council (MAPC). MAGIC consists of 13 communities in the northwest 
area of MAPC: Acton, Bedford, Bolton, Boxborough, Carlisle, Concord, Hudson, Lexington, Lincoln, Littleton, 
Maynard, Stow, and Sudbury. 

MAGIC has endorsed the Amendment 2 and 3 to the FYll TIP, which reprogrammed funds from the Crosby's 
Corner project to the Assembly Square Project. Crosby's Corner remains MAGIC's top highway project, but we 
understand that the FY 2011 allocation was not ready to be fully used this year. 

MAGIC expects that essential project tasks for Crosby's Corner will be completed in d1e current year so that the start 
of construction which is now scheduled for September 2011 is not delayed. 

MAGIC understands that the Crosby Corner project is no longer fully funded, but can be so at the next MPO 
approval of the TIP. We urge the MPO to fully fund the project in the next FFYs 2012-2015 TIP approval. 

Route 2 (Crosby's Corner) is of critical importance to our regional transportation network. As we have mentioned in 
previous letters, this is a gateway project for the regional Route 2 corridor (Lincoln through Acton), as it will improve 
mobility, safety, and air quality along d1e corridor and associated transportation networks. 

For example, the project is critical to fulfilling corridor management goals for the Battle Road Scenic Byway. Also, as 
noted in our letters dated April 26, 2010 and September 9, 2010, mitigation associated with this project will solve 
significant drainage and flooding problems on a critical leg, Cambridge Turnpike, that stems from stormwater flows 
from Route 2. 

The project will also be the first tangible product of 16 years of model regional collaboration between Lincoln, 
Concord, Acton, and the MassDOT Highway Division. Thank you for considering our priorities and for d1e 
opportunity to comment. 

Sincerely, 
Michelle Ciccolo, Chair 

c/o Metropolitan Area Planning Council 
60 Temple Place, Boston, MA 02111 
www. mapc.org/ subregions/ magic 

~ 
MAPC 

Phone: 617-451-2770 
Fax: 617-482-7185 

Email: mbewtra@mapc.org 
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LORI A. EHRLICH 
STATE REPRESENTATIVE 

Room 39., State House 
TEL (617) 722-2014 

lori.ehrlich@mahouse.gov 

5/19/2011 

Mr. David Mohler 

House of Representatives 
State House, Boston 02133 
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Chair, Transportation Planning and Programming Committee 
Boston MPO 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA 02116 

Mr. Mohler, 

I am writing to express my strong support for the Town of Swampscott's proposed roadway 

reconstruction project currently under consideration through the Transportation Improvement Program 

(TIP). The proposed project, which has been seeking funding since 2006, would take place in 

Swampscott along Humphrey Street from Atlantic Avenue to the Marblehead town line as well as on 

Salem Street. 

This project is not only vital for Swampscott for Marblehead as well. As one of the few routes connecting 

the two communities the road has seen much wear over the years. Add to that the heavy commuter 

traffic the road sees from MBTA buses and residents who travel into Boston on a daily basis using this 

route. Currently the physical condition and design of the roadway is in a dreadful state of repair and is 

bad for the communities I represent. I am respectfully requesting that the MPO give this project the 

strongest consideration as your plans are finalized. 

For your reference the project's TIP ID is 604923. Please also note that the Swampscott project is 

currently ranked with the 20th highest score out of 130 projects on the TIP. Thank you again for your 

consideration of this vital road project, and do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. 

State Representative 



Committee on Financial Services 
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8th District, Massachusetts 

Secretary Jeffrey Mullan 
Massachusetts Depa1iment ofTransportation 
10 Park Plaza 
Boston, MA 02116 

David Mohler 
Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization 
I 0 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA 02116 

Dear Secretary Mullan and Mr. Mohler, 

May 24,2011 
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It is my understanding that the Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization's 
(MPO) Transpotiation and Programming Committee will begin reviewing 
recommendations for the FY s 2012-2015 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP). 
vVhile I have no knowledge at this point in time as to which projects will be included in 
the next TIP, I want to strongly urge that the Green Line Commonwealth Avenue 
Improvement project (CAP2) be included. 

This project, for which I have eam1arked federal funding, will continue the re-design and 
reconstruction of the MBT A's Green Line "B" train stops along the Commonwealth 
A venue conidor from Kenmore Square through the Boston University campus. As both 
of you are certainly well aware, this is an area that features heavy vehicular traffic, heavy 
pedestrian traffic, and many visitors to Boston. It is not unusual to t1nd pedestrians 
dodging cars to get to or from these Green Line stops. When complete, CAP2 will 
feature safer pedestrian crossings to get to the MBTA stops, which in turn will also 
improve vehicular traffic flow along Commonwealth A venue. It will enhance the quality 
oflife along one of Boston's streetcar systems and provide a more pleasant experience 
for drivers in this part of the city. Commonwealth A venue and the B Train are more 
than a road and a train line, respectively, and should be recognized as such. 

I appreciate your consideration on this maHer, and look forward to your response. 



Planning Department 

David Mohler, Chair 
Transportation Planning & Programming Committee 
Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA 02116 

RE: Assabet River Rail Trail (ARRT)- ID #604531 

Dear Mr. Mohler: 

TOWN OF ACTON 
472 Main Street 

Acton, Massachusetts 01720 
Telephone (978) 929-6631 

Fax (978) 929-6340 
planning@acton-ma.gov 

www.acton-ma. gov 

May 31,2011 

As the Boston Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) develops the next Long Range 
Transportation Plan (LRTP) with a financial outlook that indicates severe funding shortages, I 
understand the need for a plan that is prudent and flexible. At the May 26 meeting of the MPO's 
Transportation Planning and Programming Committee (TPPC) three plan strategy options were 
discussed: 

1. The "Current Approach" option lists construction funding for the ARRT in the 2011-15 
period just like the LRTP -Journey to 2030 as finalized last year. 

2. The "Regional Needs-Based Focus" option does not list any specific rail trail 
construction funding through 2035. 

3. The "New Mix of Projects and Programs- Lower Cost/More Flexibility" option also 
does not list any specific rail construction funding through 2035. 

Although no decision was made, option 1 did not appear to become a likely favorite. 
While all three strategy options seem to include unassigned Federal funding for 
Bicycle/Pedestrian-Specific Expansion in the region, failure to specifically list construction 
funding for the ARRT in the next LRTP, in addition to failure of programming construction 
funding for the ARRT in the FFYs 2012-15 TIP (Staff Recommendation for the Federal Fiscal 
Years 2012-15 Transportation Improvement Program), raises the following concern and 
dilemma: 

Page 1 



The ARRT has a remaining Federal High Priority Project (HPP) earmark of 
$615,451. In order to access this earmark for design purposes, the MPO must program the 
HPP design funding for the ARRT in the TIP, and construction funding for the ARRT 
must be listed in the LRTP within the following ten years. These parameters were 
determined by the Federal Highway Administration during the development of the last 
LRTP- Journey to 2030 when it was finalized about one year ago. 

The design of the ARRT in Acton and Maynard is underway with ARRT HPP earmark 
funding 1

. We are very close to adding to that the design for two more miles of ARRT in Stow, 
continuing the Acton - Maynard section from the Maynard/Stow town line to Sudbury Road in 
Stow. The Stow Town Meeting has committed to Stow's 20% local share of the design project. 
Very shortly, I anticipate requesting access to the available Federal earmark to fund the complete 
design of this section in Stow and completing it in lockstep with the Acton/Maynard section. 

If the ARRT were to be dropped from the next LRTP, and also not be programmed 
in the 2012-15 TIP, the Town of Stow would be denied access to the remaining Federal 
HPP earmark. As a result, the Federal earmark that the ARRT communities have worked 
so hard to obtain could be lost through Congressional rescission, the design of the ARRT in 
Stow would languish, and the Stow section of the ARRT may never become eligible for TIP 
construction funding. The region would be left with an incomplete rail trail2

• 

Ironically, it is only the result of a misunderstanding that we ended up in this 
particular situation: Last year, the MPO scheduled ARRT construction funding in the 2011-15 
band of the LRTP -Journey to 2030. Per Federal Highway requirement (summarized above), 
the MPO could subsequently program ARR T design funding from the HPP earmark - then 
standing at $1,349,851- in the 2011-14 TIP. On 8/25/10, the ARRT received HPP funding from 
that earmark in the amount of $734,400 for completing the design in Acton and Maynard 1, 

leaving $615,451 remaining in the earmark. 
MPO staff, however, mistakenly assumed that the design agreement for the 

Acton/Maynard ARR T section was instead for the entire remainder of the ARR T, and that all 
HPP funds were committed in the 8/25/10 design agreement. In that belief, MPO staff dropped 
the ARRT HPP design funding from the 2011-14 TIP. I discovered the error in late October 2010 
during the public comment period for the 2011-14 TIP. 

At that point, MPO staff informed me that reinsertion of the HPP funding for the ARRT 
would require extending the public comment period by another 15 days. Given how late in the 
year it already was, I did not want to cause another delay to the TIP. MPO staff assured me that 
when we are ready with an accurate number, the appropriate HPP funding amount for design of 
the Stow section could be added in the 2012-15 TIP or by way of a TIP amendment. Relying on 
that, the ARRT Town's continued moving the project forward. I expect a final cost number for 
the design in Stow within the next few months after completion (with extensive public 
participation) of the conceptual (10%) design phase, for which the Town of Stow has committed 
funds. We will then request this amount for programming in the TIP from the HPP earmark 
provided we still can do so after completion of the next LRTP3

. 

1 MassDOT Design Agreement No. 62931; Federal Aid No. HP-002-S-187-000; Amount $734,400. This work is in 
progress; I anticipate the 25% design submission by the end of June. 
2 The ARRT section through Marlborough and Hudson was completed several years ago. 
3 Please do not misunderstand this narrative as an attempt or desire to throw MPO staff under the bus. MPO staff has 
always been responsive and helpful to me. I continue to be amazed at their ability to keep track of so many projects 
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In closing, I request that the TPPC reinsert the ARR T construction funding under any of 
the next LRTP strategy options in recognition of the existing Federal earmark that could 
otherwise be lost. The amount would only modestly change the percentages between assigned 
and unassigned Federal funds in each of the plan options. In the alternative, I request that the 
MPO find another way or formula with the Federal Highway Administration that will allow the 
ARR T communities continued access to their HPP earmark. 

I will attend the next TPPC meeting on June 2; as always I appreciate the MPO's efforts and I 
am available to discuss this further at your convenience. 

Sincerely, 

Roland Bartl, AICP 
Planning Director 

cc: TPPC members 
Hayes Morrison, CTPS 
Anne McGahan, CTPS 
Steve Ledoux, Acton Town Manager 
Town of Acton Board of Selectmen 
ARRT Steering Committee members (Acton, Maynard, Stow, Hudson, Marlborough) 
William Wrigley, Town Administrator, Stow 
Nicolas Rubino, AECOM 
Thomas Kelleher, ARRT, Inc. 
Senator James Eldridge 
Representative Kate Hogan 
Representative Jennifer Benson 
Congresswoman Niki Tsongas 
Jane Adams, Regional Coordinator for Niki Tsongas 
Arthur Frost, MassDOT Highway District 3 
Federal Highway Administration 

1:\planning\projects\rail trails\arrt\tip etc\20 II \may 31 2011 lrtp comment. doc 

and to actually be able to recall a fair number of details about them. Over the years, I have learned to respect and 
greatly appreciate their hard work. The accidental omission of the ARRT HPP design funding from the 2011-14 TIP 
was unfortunate, but I understand how it could happen. MPO staff's advice on the remedy surely was with the best 
intentions, appeared logical, and was respectful of the MPO's TIP development process. 
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cfown of Winchester 

Mr. David Mohler, Chair 

Mary Ellen Lannon 
Acting Town Manager 

June 1, 2011 

Transportation Planning and Programming Committee 
Boston Metropolitan Planning Organization 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA 02116 

RE: 2012- 2015 TIP Staff Recommendations 

Dear Mr. Mohler, 

Town Manager 
71 Mt. Vernon Street 

Winchester, MA 01890 
Phone: 781·721·7133 

Fax: 781·756·0505 
townmanager@winchester. us 

In spring 2011, the Town of Winchester nominated the following two projects for consideration 
by the Boston Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) for programming in the FY 2012 -
2015 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP): 

• Tri-Community Bikeway- Construction (604652), and 

• Signal Upgrades at Four Locations (601019) 

On May 31, 2011, the Town of Winchester received the staff recommendations for the FY2012-
2015 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP). The draft plan does not call for either of the 
Town's projects to be funded. The Town urges the MPO to reconsider funding for these two 
important regional transportation projects in the FY2012- 2015 TIP. 

Signal Upgrades at Four Locations 

This project proposes to install new signals at two locations - Cambridge Street (Route 3) at 
Everett Avenue/Myopia Road, and Cambridge Street at Pond Street- and to upgrade existing 
signals at two additional locations - Cambridge Street at High Street/ Church Street, and the 
intersection of Church, Bacon, and Fletcher Streets. 

Cambridge Street (Route 3) is a state road control by Mass DOT, who has completed the design 
for all four of these intersection projects. The 100% design for this project has been completed 
since 2006: Route 3 is an important north-south transportation corridor that provides regional 
access to Route 95/128 in Burlington and intersects with Routes 16 and 60 to the south. The 
MBT A also operates a bus route ( #350) along Cambridge Street that provides service between 
North Burlington and Alewife Station. 

The proposed intersection upgrades represent critical safety improvements that will benefit 
both vehicles and pedestrians by providing an improved level of service, improving 
substandard roadway geometry, and providing improved pedestrian and handicapped access 



amenities. The Ambrose Elementary School is located approximately 800-feet west of the 
intersection of Route 3 and Church/High Streets; therefore, all of the intersections (with the 
exception of Cambridge and Pond Streets) are heavily utilized by students walking to school. 

The four intersections in question have above average accident rates. Between 2005 and 2010, 
the Winchester Police Department reported 35 accidents at the intersection of Cambridge Street 
at Church/High Street and 49 accidents (8.2 per year average) at the intersection of Church, 
Bacon, and Fletcher Streets. This represents a significant increase in the number of accidents at 
these intersections over what was reported in the Functional Design Report prepared for 
MassDOT in 2002. That report listed the intersection of Church, Bacon and Fletcher Streets as 
the worst with 19 accidents between 1996 and 1998 (6.3 acCidents per year average). 

The Town of Winchester strongly urges the MPO to program funding for construction of this 
important project that will improve safety and efficiency in this major regional transportation 
corridor. 

Tri-Community Bikeway 

Over the past decade, the Town of Winchester has worked cooperatively with the City of 
Woburn and the Town of Stoneham to develop the proposed Tri-Community Bikeway, an 
approximately six-mile path that would connect the three communities. This path is an 
important alternative transportation project that will provide regional benefits, including the 
following: 

• Connection of residential, commercial, recreationa11 and civic areas in the three 
communities with a "shared-use path" in accordance with Mass DOT standards for use 
by bicyclist, pedestrians, and fully accessible to persons with physical disabilities; 

• Provision of a safe, alternative route for school children to access the seven schools and 
numerous playfields that directly abut or are in close proximity to the path; 

• Direct connection to the Wedgemere Commuter Rail Station and Town Center 
Commuter Rail Stations in Winchester, which will allow commuters to potentially go 
"car-free"; 

• Economic benefits as a result of increased pedestrian and bicycle traffic through 
commercial areas1 including Winchester's downtown business district1 a National 
Register historic district; and 

• Reduction of vehicle trips, and the associated environmental benefits, as a result of the 
creation of a safe, multi-modal trail that allows residents to access amenities in the three 
communities without driving. 

Phase I (25% design) and Phase II (100% design) have been fully funded and supported through 
the state and federal government. The communities received $186,000 through the 
Massachusetts Transportation Enhancement Program to fund Phase I, and $598,000 in the 
FY2007 TIP to fund Phase II. 

The three communities have completed the 25% design for this project, and have been issued a 
Notice to Proceed into 75% design by MassDOT. Funding for Phase III (Construction) was 
previous programmed in the FY2006- 2009, FY2007- 2010, and FY2008 - 2011 TIP documents. 
However, the MPO voted against continued funding for Phase III at their meeting in June 2008, 



and the three communities have been fighting since that time to get construction funding 
reinstated. Given the potential local and regional benefits of this project as well as the 
significant investment of state and federal funding already allocated to this project, the Town 
of Winchester strongly urges the MPO to include funding for this project in the FY2012- 2015 
TIP. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

cc: Hayes Morrison, TIP Manager 
Beth Rudolph, P.E., Town Engineer 
Representative Jason Lewis 
Senator Patricia Jehlen 
Patricia Leavenworth, P.E., Mass DOT- District 4 
Connie Raphael, MassDOT - District 4 



From: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 
Date: 

June, 3 2011 

Michael Sullivan 

david.mohler!aleot.state.ma.us 

hayesm@ctos.org; Bewtra. Manisha G. 

Assabet River Rail Trail 

Friday, June 03, 201110:03:01 AM 

David Mohler, Chair 

Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO}, Boston 

c/o MAPC 

Dear Mr. Chair, 

I would like you that you for taking the time to consider the importance of the collective request to 

continue funding the Assabet River Rail Trail (ARRT} in the MAGIC affiliated region of the Boston 

MPO. This multiple year project is of vital importance to the Maynard region from economic, 

recreational and transportation perspectives. It is the Town of Maynard's position that any 

interruption in funding and/or planning will cause a deleterious effect on the project momentum 

and serve to erode public confidence in government. 

The region has long awaited this transportation enhancement and I would suggest a civic contract 

has been expressed to the citizens of this region in regards to its delivery. As the voters, taxpayers 

and residents of this area have demonstrated great patience in "waiting" their turn to be part of 

the Commonwealth's rail trail network, it would be unfortunate to now say, even in these 

economic times, we will have to move ARRT to the back of the line. 

The Town of Maynard was once served by a transit system, including regional trolleys, buses and 

train. In recent years the Commonwealth and Massachusetts Department of Transportation has 

made great strides in restoring and expanding such or like services in our great state. The 

Acton/Maynard/Stow triad remains envious and hopeful we will remain not only in the 

Transportation Plan, but on your mind and in the "TIP." We certainly respect and understand the 

tough decisions which need to be made and thank you for considering our plea. 

Thank you for your hard work and sense of equitability in this matter, 

Michael J. Sullivan 

Michael J. Sullivan 

Maynard Town Administrator 

195 Main Street 

Maynard, Massachusetts 01754 

msullivan@townofmaynard.net 

(978} 897 1375 



SouthWest 
Advisory 
Planning 

c/o Metropolitan Area Planning Council 
60 Temple Place, Boston, MA 02111 

617-451-2770 fax 617-482-7185 
June 3, 2011 

David J. Mohler, Chair 
Transportation Planning and Programming Committee 
State Transportation Building 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 4150 
Boston, MA 02126 

Subject: SWAP Subregional Comments for FY2012-2015 Transportation Improvement Program 

Dear Mr. Mohler and members of the Committee, 

The SouthWest Advisory Planning Committee (SWAP) of the Metropolitan Area Planning Council 
(MAPC) wishes to present its concerns and priorities to the Transportation Planning and Programming 
Committee to assist the TPPC in evaluating potential projects in light of severely limited resources. The 
comments contained in this letter are based upon several discussions by SWAP members related to 
transportation. 

SWAP is pleased to note that the Pulaski Boulevard project in Bellingham, and the Upper Charles Trail 
Phase 2 in Milford are under construction and nearing completion. 

2012-2015 TIP 

I. Projects Identified Previously 

SWAP previously listed the following projects for inclusion in future TIPs: 

• Route 109 in Medway (Main Street) 
• East Central/Main (Route 140) in downtown Franklin 

We note that this project was proposed to be constructed with HPP funds in the 2011 TIP 
and we request that it remain on track. 

• Route 140 Resurfacing in Wrentham 
This project had been expected to be advertised 10/2011 so again we ask that it remain on 
track. 

• Route 1A/I-495 slip ramps in Wrentham 
• Taunton Street in Wrentham 

II. New Projects for the TIP, First Priority by Community 

The following new projects are identified as highest priority for inclusion in future TIPs: 

Pleasant Street in Franklin 
Main Street Traffic Improvements in Hopkinton 
Route 16 Traffic Signal Improvements in Milford 
Congestion Mitigation- Rtes. 1A, 140, Common, David Brown and Bank Streets in Wrentham 

Bellingham 

Dover 

Franklin 

MAPC 

Hopkinton 

Medway 

Milford 

Millis 

Norfolk Wrentham 

Sherborn 



SouthWest 
Advisory 
Planning 

Committee 

c/o Metropolitan Area Planning Council 
60 Temple Place, Boston, MA 02111 

617-451-2770 fax 617-482-7185 
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III. New Projects for the TIP, Second Priority by Community 

Lincoln Street and Main Street in Franklin 
School Street/W. Main Street Intersections in Hopkinton 
Veteran's Memorial Drive Extension in Milford 

If you have any questions, please contact Cynthia Wall, MAPC's SWAP coordinator, at cwall@mapc.org. 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments. 

Sincerely, 

Gino Carlucci, Chair 
SouthWest Advisory Planning Committee 

Cc: Hayes Morrison, via email 
SWAP email list 

Bellingham 

Dover 

Franklin 

MAPC 

Hopkinton Milford 

Medway Millis 

Norfolk Wrentham 

Sherborn 



June 6, 2011 

Hayes Morrison 

Town of Hull 
Department of Public Works 

9 Nantasket Avenue 
Hull, Ma. 02045 
781-925-0900 

Transportation Improvement Program Manager 
Boston Region MPO 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA. 02116 

Dear Hayes: 

Thank you for responding to my recent e-mail inquiry concerning the upcoming TIP 
Recommendation meetings. I expect to be attending the June 9, 2011 meeting to 
update the Committee on the status of the Atlantic Avenue project. 

While we would like to have had the project programmed into the 2012-15 TIP, we are 
aware of the limited amount of funds available for a significant number of projects 
throughout the state and region. The reconstruction and enhancement of Atlantic 
Avenue is the Town of Hull's priority roadway reconstruction project and we ask that this 
project be considered for listing as a first tier project. 

Thank you again for your continued support and consideration of the Atlantic Avenue 
project. I look forward to speaking with you on June 9, 2011. 

Very truly yours, 

Joseph Stigliani 
DPW Director 

Cc: Philip Lemnios, Town Manager 
Board of Selectmen 
Rob Cahoon, Coler & Colantonio 



Mr. David Mohler, Chairman 

Charles F. Martin 
143 Rowell Hill Road 

New London, NH 03257 
DrChos@TDS.net 

Transportation Planning & Programming Committee 
Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA 02116 

Dear Mr. Mohler: 

I am writing to support inclusion of the Bruce Freeman and Assabet River rail trails in the 
long-range transportation plan. My understanding is that both trails are in the draft plan, 
but their status is still uncertain and the planning has Assabet River Rail Trail 
construction waiting until the 2016-2020 time period and the Bruce Freeman Rail Trail 
waiting until the 2021-2025 time period. 

Before moving to New Hampshire, I was very active supporting the Bruce Freeman Rail 
Trail, which has been talked about for decades. Yes, we are entering an era of extreme 
economic scarcity, but that makes the availability of inexpensive exercise, alternative 
transportation, and scenery enjoyment even more important. Moreover, the beautiful 
stretch of the Bruce Freeman constructed in Phase 1 has become a tourist draw from New 
Hampshire. 

I strongly recommend continued MPO support of these two rail trails and moving up the 
construction targets, especially for the Bruce Freeman. 

Sincerely, 

~G'f"/1~ 



June 06, 2011 

Mr. David Mohler 
Deputy Secretary for Planning 
Executive Office of Transportation 
State Transportation Building 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA 02116 

Re: Tri-Community Bikeway/Greenway TIP 

Dear Mr. Mohler and members of the Programming Committe: 

On behalf of the Winchester Greenway Committee, I am writing to express ow- town's frustration 
at learning that your staff have not recommended that the Tri-Community Bikeway be included 
for construction funding in the FY12-15 TIP document. This project is well-designed, popular 
with all three communities, and long overdue. With each year that this project is delayed, 
important opportunities in each community pass us bye and the communities become increasingly 
skeptical that the plalilled bikeway improvements will ever become a reality. Inclusion ofthis 
project in the FY12-15 TIP is extremely important as a catalyst to spur completion of 
construction plans and demonstrate seriousness of purpose related to this project. In contrast, we 
fear non-inclusion of the project in the TIP will ftuiher frustrate and demoralize the many citizens 
in ow- three communities who have worked so hard for too long to see this project to fruition. 

The Commonwealth, together with our three communities, has a decade of substantial investment 
in the Tri-Community Bikeway/Greenway project, including funding of approximately $800,000. 
Please help us maintain and momentum for this important project. It is virtually impossible to 
make progress in this regard with our project removed from the TIP. 

I ask you to override your staffs recommendation and to include the Tri-Community Bikeway in 
the FY12-15 TIP. ~ 

S) cerely, /7 ~ ~ .:._ L/\ 
a ·e Fosburgh, Chair 

w· chester Greenway Committee 
9 ilson Street 
W· chester, MA 01890 

81) 729-7168 

Cc: Beth Rudolph, Town Engineer 
Winchester Board of Selectmen 
Jason Lewis, State Representative 



DAVID PAUL LINSKY 
REPRESENTATIV E 

5 TH MIDDLESEX DISTRICT 

NATICK - SHERBORN - MILLIS 

STATE HOUSE. ROOM 146 

T EL. (617) 722-2575 

F A X (617) 722-2 238 

David .Linsky@MAhouse.gov 

June 6, 2011 

Mr. David Mohler 

!J1:e ~/JWW/UtJ-ealt~ o/ J!aJJac~aJettJ 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

STATE HOUSE. BOSTON 02133- 1054 

Committees o n : 

Ch airma n. H o u se Commit t e e o n 

Post Audit & Oversight 

Chair, Transportation Planning and Programming CQ.Q:lftl~~-=--::::--::--:~-;::;--;=:::1 

Boston Metropolitan Planning Organization f[Y IE ~ ~ ~ WJ IE ~ 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 \ ~< I 
Boston, MA 02116 U U JUN - 8 2011 -

Cl""P S 
RE: Boston Region MPO's TIP- FFYs 2012-2015 

Dear Mr. Mohler: L ___ --_ 
We write to express our strong concerns regarding the exclusion of improvements to the Oak 
Street/ Route 9 intersection in Natick on the Boston Region MPO's Transportation 
Improvement Program {TIP). We would like to take this opportunity to urge the Boston MPO 
to include this project on the FY2012- FY2015 TIP. 

The Natick delegation has many times expressed to MassDOT our concerns and the need to 
address the increased the traffic flow on Route 9 due to the Math Works expansion, and other 
job growth in the region. The town's proposed redesign and reconstruction of the Oak Street/ 
Route 9 intersection will reduce congestion, add vehicular capacity, reduce waiting times, and 
improve turning functions. Driver safety will be greatly increased and access for emergency 
vehicles will be vastly improved. The full funding for the Oak Street/Route 9 intersection 
improvements is the top priority for the Town. 

As you may be aware, the Metr.oWest region is a crucial economic engine for the 
Commonwealth, as it is responsible for one out of every eleven jobs in Massachusetts: This 
corridor of Route 9 is particularly vital given the substantial number of businesses and 
commercial development located there and the growing number of jobs. It is our hope that 
you will take regional equity into strong consideration when selecting projects to include on the 
FY12 element of the Boston Region MPO's TIP. 



Once again, we would like to thank you in advance for your consideration of including the Oak 
Street/Route 9 intersection on the Boston Region MPO's TIP. We welcome you to contact us if 
you have any further questions regarding this project. 

Sincerely, 

/.Vc.v'cl_?. ~ iY\ )\( 
David P. Lmsky 
State Representative 
Fifth Middlesex District 

tk.~~ 
State Senator 
Norfolk, Bristol and Middlesex District 

cc: Secretary Jeffrey B. Mullan 
Martha White, Town Administrator 
Natick Board of Selectmen 

Alice Peisch 
State Representative 
Fourteenth Norfolk District 

~f. 
Karen E. Spilka 
State Senator 
Second Middlesex and Norfolk District 


